HOSA BOARD MEETING MINUTES
December 12th  2017 @ 6:30 pm

The Crossing Community Church

4770 Britton Parkway, Hilliard, OH 43026

Attendees

	Name
	Role
	Term Re/Elected
	Attendance

	Bill Morris
	President
	08/2018
	

	Jeremy Markewicz
	Vice President
	08/2018
	

	Scott Van De Water
	Secretary
	08/2018
	

	Tony Hunt
	Treasurer
	08/2018
	

	Ray Studer
	Board Member
	08/2018
	

	Matt Kah
	Board Member
	08/2018
	

	Vacant
	Board Member
	
	

	Guests
	
	
	

	Dwight Burgess
	Director of Operations
	
	

	Lisa George
	Locomotive Staff
	
	

	
	
	
	


1.) Open comment (If Guests are present)
(6:15pm – 6:30pm) FB live with Dwight Burgess
2.) Approval of November 2017 meeting minutes
Motion to start meeting at 6:30pm by Bill Morris.  November meetings postponed for approval at this time.
3.) Current board business

a. Committee updates

i. Legal & compliance committee update
Ray Studer not present at meeting.  No update.

ii. Governance committee update
Ray Studer not present at meeting.  No update.

iii. Finance committee update
Financials sent out.  We discussed field maintenance costs.  Board feels comfortable we are using a company with the most beneficial bid.  Dwight will be calling out to some other companies to get competitive bids for the future.  We are happy with current vendor but agree it is a good idea to shop around for confirmation.
iv. Community Sponsor committee update
-$1,000 donation from Target this year to be used for financial support for people who may need assistance with affording the rec league.  Scott to reach out to Avery School.  Jeremy to reach out to JW Reason school.  Will be brainstorming ideas with the schools to come up with a good idea to give a scholarship to a child who wants to play.
-Will be giving our five free pizzas per week when the Rec season starts for tagging locomotive on Facebook.
-Some Locomotive staff and Board members present for recent Hilliard Moose Lodge meeting to receive a donation.  Will be sponsoring us again for 2018.  Will be having some discussions about future fundraising events or Board meetings at their location in the future.  Jeremy will reach out to schedule a Board meeting in January or February.
-Kim set up a Donate button on our website now
b. Program Report from Dwight 
-Nothing major to report at the moment.  Programs have started at Prairie Township with positive feedback so far.

-Looking for a goalkeeper coach.

-Admiral sending some items we can use for appreciation.  Our relationship with Admiral is going well.
-Working with City of Columbus to sit down and talk about facility use in future.

4.) New business
a. Election of Officers for 2018-  Board agreed to keep current officers in place until August 2018.  We currently have one vacant Board position and eventually will be replacing Ray Studer at his request.
b. Discussion about shopping around for new insurance packets in regards to liability.  Currently with Tom Baker but we want to look around for competitive bids.
c. Will be comprising a list of services we use in order to acquire competitive bids in the future.  

5.) Adjourn- Motion to adjourn meeting by Jeremy.  Second by Matt.  Meeting adjourned at 7:34pm
